First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, March 20, 2016

FUUSM RE building - parlor 
Attending: George Banziger, Heather Royer, Dawn Hewitt, Dave Ballantyne, Ralph Olander, Debra Miller and Jim Grecni, Rebecca Phillips, and Adeline and Mike Bailey.
Committee chair Dawn Hewitt called the meeting to order at 12:35 p.m.
Agenda
Minutes of the February meeting were approved.
Just Dinner May 20, 2016. The next Just Dinner, to be held from 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. on Friday, May 20, will be one of the meals FUUSM will offer as hosts for the Universalist Convocation. The meal will be publicized, offered as a potluck, and interested community groups and friends will be invited. From 20 to 30 attendees are anticipated for the convocation. It is suggested that GS members prepare extra food to cover the Universalist guests. A possible theme of GMOs was suggested for discussion, although preliminary scheduling indicates that the Convocation guests will leave for their own program at the end of the meal. Further planning will take place at the April GS meeting.
2016 Earth Day plans. The Marietta Earth Day event is scheduled for April 23, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at the Marietta Armory. Baileys and Grecni-Millers will help set up for the event, with solar items for display (clothesline – Dawn Hewitt; DIY solar heater – Jim Grecni). The Parkersburg Earth Day event at the Art Center is set for the same date, from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Heather Royer has arranged for student volunteers, but still needs adult volunteers to help with judging the art competition and overseeing arts and crafts activities. The competition will feature sculptures from recycled clear plastic bottles. Heather requested donations of skewers and styrofoam blocks to support the sculptures.  Wood County Solid Waste Authority will once again be providing prizes. The Earth Day Expo at WVUP will be held from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 21, at the college. Rebecca Phillips invited GS and the Low Carbon Diet team to table at the event. Baileys will represent the groups.
It's Easy Being Green revisions. Dawn Hewitt, Heather Royer, Patty Troisi, and Cindy Taylor have met and progress is being made in organizing the sections of materials. The committee plans to retain the original document, but develop the new booklet as a Mid-Ohio Valley Resource Guide in an electronic format that can easily be updated. Finding sources for local foods is the priority thus far. 
LCD team for FUUSM. Mike Bailey and Dawn conducted an audit for heat loss on Saturday, February 27, and discovered several areas where repairs are needed. Dawn also has the billing information on gas and electric usage for the past year, and she will be putting together a report on the data for further evaluation.
Adult RE Classes in April. Heather Royer, coordinator for the series, has confirmed the line-up of classes and presenters, as follows:  April 3: Mike Bailey - Low Carbon Diet; April 10: Solar panels – George Banziger, Mike Bailey,  Dan Harrison, and Kevin Morey; April 17: Sharing Space with Wildlife - Dawn Hewitt; and April 24: Upcycle Art – Heather Royer. Heather has prepared a flyer to publicize the classes, which she will send to the Green list, to the FUUSM list, and to Adeline to include in the April Confluence. Members are encouraged to send the flyer to friends and others who may be interested in attending the classes, which are part of the Adult RE program that meets from 10:00 to 10:45 a.m. on Sundays in the Fellowship Hall.
New Business

Green Tips.  Dawn sent office administrator Chris Keller a dated list of “green tips” for inclusion in the orders of service for March. One of the tips was a reminder about Commit2Respond, which begins on World Water Day, March 22, and continues through Earth Day on April 22. Adeline Bailey volunteered to register the congregation for the program. Rebecca Phillips volunteered to provide a list of green tips for April.
Recycle CDs, DVDs and plastic cases. Ralph Olander has located a place where CDs, DVDs, and their plastic cases can be recycled. He has set up collection containers in the Fellowship Hall. 
Announcements of events of interest. George Banziger reported that he and Rev. Kat recently attended a meeting of the new cluster of UU congregations that is part of the regionalization process underway via the UUA. FUUSM is part of the Appalachian Cluster, which also includes congregations in Charleston, Huntington, Beckley and Clarksburg. George said that the Charleston group has been very involved with clean water issues, and might be interested in some sort of partnership activity with FUUSM. Mike Bailey suggested that they be added to the Confluence distribution list, and be made aware of GS activities to see if areas of collaboration exist.

Dave Ballantyne requested GS approval for distributing a climate change survey to the congregation with an upcoming Sunday order of service. Some GS members have already completed the survey, which Dave developed for Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action. He said it has been suggested that the survey be redesigned to create a version for children. 
Mike Bailey suggested that Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action announcements be added to the GS agenda. The group recently held an 'in-house” screening of This Changes Everything, a film based on ideas from Naomi Klein's book of the same name. He also suggested showing a video (on long-term loan from Martha McGovern) of The Rise of Disaster Capitalism, based on an earlier Klein book. The idea of hosting a regular environmental movie night was raised. Adeline said licensing and copyright issues would need to be considered if GS wanted to publicize the movie night as a public event.  
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 1:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe
